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July 12, 2006
To:
Legal & Finance Committee/City Council

From:
Dan Coon

Ref:
Proposal to Move 2012 Funds

For your consideration City staff proposes the transfer of $1,800,000.00 of 2012 Funds allocated to the Downtown Area Improvement project from 2009 to 2008.
Background
The City of Rapid City has several large multi-phase projects scheduled for the next several years. The phasing and schedule for these projects was discussed at the May 19, 2006 CIP Committee meeting. The attached Multi-Phase Projects Alternatives sheet provides the current and two alternative schedules for these projects. A map of the Downtown Area Improvement project phasing is also included.
The purpose of the discussion was to determine if the CIP Committee and ultimately the City Council wished to revise the schedule for the Downtown Area Improvements project. Two alternatives were presented that expedite the downtown project and held funding within approved budgets. Two items need to occur to expedite the downtown project:

1. $1,800,000.00 of 2012 funding for the Downtown Area Improvement project needs to be moved from 2009 to 2008.

2. Phase 2 and subsequent phases of the Robbinsdale Reconstruction project need to be pushed back in the schedule.

The CIP Committee deferred the item to the 2012 Committee and requested the City Finance Office bring forward a 2012 cash flow analysis reflecting this change.
2012 Analysis

Current 2012 Cash Flow Status – The current 2012 cash flow analysis dated 4/10/2006 and titled Current 2012 Cash Flow Analysis is attached. This cash flow analysis reflects the changes approved by the City Council concerning the Civic Center Expansion. The 2010 year-end cash balance in this analysis is $114,409.00.

2012 Cash Flow Analysis with Current Project Schedule – The attached 2012 Street Reconstruction Project List was approved by the CIP Committee on February 17, 2006, and acknowledged by the Legal and Finance Committee on March 1, 2006 and the City Council on March 6, 2006. The Current 2012 Cash Flow Analysis dated 4/10/06 does not reflect the scheduled funding for these projects as contained on this list.
The attached 2012 cash flow analysis dated 5/19/06 and titled 2012 Cash Flow Analysis with Street Projects revises the 4/10/06 analysis to reflect the proposed and acknowledged street reconstruction project schedule. The 2010 year-end balance in this analysis is $134,357.00.

2012 Cash Flow Analysis with Revised Street Schedule – The attached 2012 cash flow analysis dated 5/19/06 and titled 2012 Cash Flow Analysis with Revised Street Projects revises the 4/10/06 analysis to reflect the proposed and acknowledged street reconstruction schedule with the exception of moving $1,800,000.00 from 2009 to 2008 for the Downtown Area Improvements project. The 2010 year-end balance in this analysis is $78,737.00.
Recommendation

The Public Works Department staff offers no recommendation on this item. These alternatives were merely brought forward for the City Council’s consideration. After due consideration by the City Council, direction is requested so that project planning and implementation may proceed.
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